
































Dr. Kahn designed the structural steel test frame, solicited appropriate
"donations" from the Georgia Department of Transportation and from Owen of
Georgia, Steel Fabricators, and he contracted for and supervised erection of
the test frame. He has designed and is supervising construction of the loading

system for the columns.

Benjamin Suriano

Mr. Benjamin Suriano is a graduate student at Georgia Tech and is working
as a research assistant, being supported one-third time by this project
($1000 per quarter). He has helped construct the model columns and has aided
in testing samples of the concrete and steel reinforcement. This project is

serving as a basis for Mr. Suriano's masters degree thesis.

William Bynum

Mr., William Bynum is a graduate student at Georgia Tech, and he is
supported as a one-third time research assistant by the State of Georgia.
He has been principally responsible for strain gaging the steel reinforcing
bars. He has aided in building the reinforcing bar cages, casting the columns,

and testing samples of steel reinforcement.

V. Technical Papers

No technical papers concerning this project have been published or currently
are under preparation. Several papers will be written at the conclusion of the
project.

A technical presentation, including preprint, is under preparation for the
Fifth National Meeting of the Universities Council for Earthquake Engineering

Research, to be held at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology, June 1978.
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VI. Related Events

Dr. Kahn attended the NSF sponsored workshop entitled 'Repair, Streng-
thening and Rehabilitation of Buildings', which was held in South San
Francisco, June 9-10, 1977. He presented a talk on infilled walls for earth-
quake strengthening, and he acted as a secretary for a working group concerned
with the evaluation of existing construction and materials for rehabilitation
and repair. While in attendance he discussed the current research project
and strengthening of columns in general with many workshop participants,
including Professors Bertero, Bresler, Hanson, Sozen and Wight and Messrs.
Fiorato, Freeman, Kariotis and Warner.

Dr. Kahn has made an informal presentation concerning this project and
earthquake engineering to the Georgia Section of the American Concrete Institute.
Further Dr. Kahn has used information gained through conducting this research

project for lectures in a graduate level course, Advanced Reinforced Concrete.
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